
 

  

. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THURSDAY, 09 MARCH 2023 
 

GAUTENG DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH CALLS ON WORKERS TO RETURN TO 
WORK  
 
The Gauteng Department of Health (GDoH) today (Thursday, 09 March 2023) issued 
a circular calling on its employees to return to work. 
 
The call comes after the department obtained a court  interdict at the Johannesburg 
Labour Court on Wednesday night against the National Education, Health and Allied 
Workers’ Union (NEHAWU) to stop their members from obstructing the rendering of 
health services to patients. 
 
Employees are called to return to work with immediate effect, as failure to report to 
work will result in the No Work No Pay principle being applied.  
 
The Department can now assure that its employees will be working in a safe and 
intimidation-free environment after engagements with the law enforcement agencies. 
 
The court order, amongst others instructed the South African Police Service to take 
all steps necessary to give effect to the interim order including the removal and 
expulsion of any person from properties and premises of GDoH.  
 
GDoH warned protesting employees to immediately stop obstructing the rendering 
of Health services to patients in health facilities as well as causing damage to 
property as this is in contravention of the court order and will lead to disciplinary 
action being taken against offenders. 
 
 
Ends/ 

 
Issued by the Gauteng Department of Health  

 
 
For more information please contact:  
 

 

Motalatale Modiba, Head of 
Communication: 064 803 0808 or 

Tshepo Shawa, Spokesperson for the 
MEC for Health: 072 222 6333 or 



 

  

healthmediaenquiries@gauteng.gov.za Tshepo.Shawa@gauteng.gov.za 

 
   

For media releases, speeches and news visit the Gauteng Department of 
Health’s portal at www.gauteng.gov.za 
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